## **Matthew Rosel**

From:

Matthew Rosel

Sent:

Monday, 23 May 2016 10:35 AM

To:

'guybell@built.com.au'

Cc:

'Stephen Gouge'; Natasha Harras; Fiona Gibson

Subject:

RE: SSD 6092 MOD1 Central Park, Block 8 - Response to submissions and additional

information request

**Attachments:** 

\*Submission Details for John Peisley (object); Submission - SSD 6092 MOD 1

Redacted pdf; \*Submission Details for Steve Goodwin (object); \*Submission Details

for Peter Scriven (object)

Dear Mr Bell,

We have received four late submissions (objections) to the application, which I attach for your consideration/response.

Please note that a number of local residents, including the Chippendale Residents Interest Group (CRIG), have called are to confirm that they intend to make submissions on this application over the next few days — I will forward any additional submissions to you as I receive them.

Kind regards

## **Matthew Rosel**

Consultant Planner
Key Sites Assessments
NSW Department of Planning and Environment
Level 3, Room 313, 23-33 Bridge Street
Sydney NSW 2000 Australia
T +61 2 9228 6213
E matthew.rosel@planning.nsw.gov.au



From: Matthew Rosel

Sent: Friday, 20 May 2016 10:14 AM

To: 'guybell@built.com.au'

Cc: 'Stephen Gouge'; Natasha Harras; Fiona Gibson

Subject: SSD 6092 MOD1 Central Park, Block 8 - Response to submissions and additional information request

Dear Mr Bell,

The exhibition of the modification application for Central Park, Block 8 ended on Monday, 16 May 2016. The Department received a total of nine submissions from the public and a submission from City of Sydney Council. The submissions can be viewed on the Department's website, link provided below:

http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view\_job&job\_id=7613

In addition to responding to public/government submissions, please also provide a response to the Department's following request for additional information:

 confirm the estimated construction completion date with and without the extension of construction hours. In addition confirm more precisely how many months of construction work would be saved if the proposed extension is approved.

I would appreciate it if you would provide a response to submissions addressing the issues raised in submissions and by the Department. Please note that it may be necessary for the Department to write to you again should additional key issues be identified during the detailed assessment stage.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please don't hesitate to contact me via email or on the number provided below.

Kind regards

## **Matthew Rosel**

Consultant Planner
Key Sites Assessments
NSW Department of Planning and Environment
Level 3, Room 313, 23-33 Bridge Street
Sydney NSW 2000 Australia
T +61 2 9228 6213
E matthew.rosel@planning.nsw.gov.au



